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U.S. Department of Labor Office of the Solicitor
Washington, D.C. 20210

MAR 16 2017

John Greenewald, Jr.
]
]

Dear Mr. Greenewald:

This correspondence is in response to your Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request dated November
3, 2016 (tracking number 817855) wherein you requested, “a copy of records, electronic or otherwise, of
the Internal FOIA Desk Reference Guide, published September 2010 and mentioned in this report...
https://www.dol.gov/sol/foia/2011Chief FOIA Officer Rpt.htm.”

The Office of the Solicitor has completed a search and review process and enclosed are 20 pages of
responsive records pertinent to your request.

Under 29 CFR § 70.40(c)(2), charges assessed for the production of records for members of the news
media is limited to reproduction costs with no charge for the first one hundred pages. Therefore, there are
no costs associated with processing your request.

All questions regarding this response should be directed to Sharon Hudson, SOL FOIA Coordinator on
(202) 693-5406.

While we do not consider this to be a denial of your request, you may file an appeal of this decision with
the Solicitor of Labor within 90 days from the date of this letter. The appeal must state in writing the
grounds for the appeal, and it may include any supporting statements or arguments, but such statements
are not required. In order to facilitate processing of the appeal, please include your mailing address and
daytime telephone number, as well as a copy of the initial request and copy of this letter. The envelope
and letter of the appeal should be clearly marked “Freedom of Information Act Appeal.” Any amendment
to the appeal must be made in writing and received prior to a decision. The appeal should be addressed to
the Solicitor of Labor, Division of Management and Administrative Legal Services, U.S. Department of
Labor, 200 Constitution Avenue, NW, Room N2420, Washington, DC 20210. Appeals may also be
submitted by email to foiaappeal@dol.gov. Appeals submitted to any other email address will not be
accepted.

If you need any further assistance or would like to discuss any aspect of your request please do not
hesitate to contact this office or the DOL FOIA Public Liaison, Thomas Hicks, at 202-693-5427 or by
email at hicks.thomas@dol.gov.

Sincerely,

Susan Harthill
Deputy Solicitor for National Operations
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